FINAL Haslington Surgery PPG Meeting Monday 22nd Jan 2018 5pm
Minutes 
Present:-

Cllr Helen Mollart (HEM), Sec
Dorothy Hart (DH)
Practice Manager Claire Hollins (CH)

Jim Green (JG)

Thelma Malabar (TM)

Barbara Parr (BP), 
New member:- Philip McKnight (PM)
Apologies:- 
Stefan Pyra (Chair) (SP)

Cllr Lee Allen (LA) 
Rosaleen Andrews Sands (RAS)

Rosemary Shaw (RS)

Later Attendees:- Dr Hill, Dr Entwistle

1) Welcome and admin
CH stepped in to chair the meeting.  CH welcomed panel members, and new member PM to the meeting.  For the benefit of the new panel member, each panel member introduced themselves and gave a quick resume of their history within the village, occupation and time involved with the PPG.
2) SP had earlier circulated a list of topics for consideration by email (suggested by panel members in the main) and the discussion centred on these topics.
3) CH advised that, as surgery finished at approx 5.30pm, Doctors would join the meeting if panel was still sitting at that time.
4) Ice on car park in adverse weather.
CH advised that a local resident/volunteer kindly salts the car park in adverse weather conditions, The Practice supply salt, container and shovel.  Volunteer is a patient at the surgery, lives locally, and grits the evening before such weather is forecast to arrive.

5) Information Kiosk.
CH requested that panel members familiarise themselves with the information kiosk recently located in the waiting room.  Following that, please advise CH by email availability (mornings preferred) w/c Mon 26th Feb to attend surgery and assist patients to use and show an interest in Kiosk.  It is hoped that the information available will allow patients to avoid asking reception and ancillary staff general queries, which will free up their time considerably.
BP noted that most patients will prefer to use their own phones/computers etc. BP also suggested a wall poster (the Kiosk is being ignored/not noticed) to invite patients to use the machine.
ACTION: CH (DONE)
CH advised that patients cannot use the machine to access their own patient records, however (in response to query from JG) advised that the surgery is running above target for patients who DO use electronic methods to access their own medical records.

The NHS survey which is texted to patients after they have attended an appointment is also accessible from the kiosk.

HEM asked where/how usage stats generated at the kiosk are reported?  

ACTION: CH to enquire

ACTION: HEM to send round robin e-mail to Panel members asking them to email availability to CH (DONE)
ACTION; HEM to advise CH and SP of contact names/email addresses for all panel members (DONE)


(Please read note 1 at end of minutes)

6) Staffing. 
CH reported as follows.  

The practice has continued to advertise for a permanent Doctor.  The practice currently has the services of Dr Hazelhurst as a locum.  Re-advertising is taking place, including on FB (partner/salaried/job share/flexible hours etc).  The shortage of doctors continues, with all local surgeries short of staff and failing to receive applications. 
The practice is awaiting information concerning a new CCG scheme to involve pharmacists working within the surgery (clinically trained pharmacists).

(Please read note 2 at end of minutes)

As has been stated in previous minutes, the surgery is not currently considering closing the lists.  Indeed, the surgery is obliged to take on new patients from within their operating boundary (please see attachment for map), and the many new builds will ensure that demand rises in the near and long-term future.
Dr H commented that fewer medical students aspire to become GP’s, and fewer still to attach themselves permanently to a surgery/practice. Higher salaries may be earned as locums.  Many GP’s have retired relatively early and those of full retirement age are being encouraged by the CCG either to stay on to return to part time service under a new scheme.  This action, however, is only palliative and does not address the UK-wide shortage of trained GP’s.

ACTION: CH could you email the practice boundary map to SP so it may be attached to these minutes before distribution?

7) Patient Numbers.

CH and Lauri (asst practice Mgr) have reluctantly requested and obtained permission from NHS England and CCG to contact (by letter, to be sent imminently) patients currently residing outside the boundary, inviting them to register with another practice (links to NHS Choices will be provided).
In the CW1 area, 751 patients currently reside outside the boundary, plus 25 who reside in the ST1 area which also lies outside the boundary.  Each potential recipient of the letter will have their records reviewed by the Doctors and it is likely that only those without long term or ongoing medical issues will be invited to leave the practice.  
CH anticipates that there will be adverse publicity generated from this activity, however many surgeries are adopting similar programs to limit their ‘books’ to within CQC guidelines*.
*the CQC recommend up to 4000 patients/permanent doctor, with an ideal number being 7500 for a three-doctor (permanent) practice (ie 2500/doctor).  Currently Haslington has 7000 patients registered for 2 doctors, therefore the threshold has been breached.
BP and DH both noted that they reside outside the boundary area, and that other surgeries might already have full books.  DH asked whether (a third permanent doctor having finally been appointed) patients who have left would be able to re-apply to the surgery for acceptance.  CH advised that this is currently an unknown.
Stats: Routine appointments currently available 8 calendar days from request; should three doctors be available, that timescale would drop to 3-4 calendar days.
8) Doctor and Receptionist treatment of patients both on phone and in person.
NB: Social media and NHS website reviews have criticised the handling of patients by both Receptionists and Doctors.

CH stated that Receptionists have been fully trained in ‘signposting’ ie asking pertinent questions in order to triage the patient, both in person and on the phone.  There have been complaints about these questions being impertinent and asked by non-medical staff.  CH advised that in the near future a new telephone system will be installed with a standard OGM which explains why these questions are asked.

*Out Going Message

Dr H and Dr E having joined the meeting, CH advised that in the future Doctors will be more mindful of how messages and information is communicated to patients.  

Dr H explained that pressure of full time work for (permanent) doctors will only increase, and with it attendant job-related stress.  Often, lack of communication between Hospital and surgery creates a barrier to a previously good doctor-patient relationship, however communication issues are increasing.  This generates more work for secretaries, prescription clerk, doctor etc in chasing results.
9) Reviews.

PM suggested a card to be given at the end of every consultation and handed in to the desk before leaving, however, that having been tried in the past was subject to time-lag which rendered the results unhelpful.


Reviews may be left at the NHS Choices website, also following the receipt of a text alert which is generated following an appointment, also during the annual PPG Questionnaire week in June.  All submissions may be anonymous, and electronic responses are anonimised before receipt by the surgery.  Dr H commented that this make addressing an individual’s perceived problems difficult.

Dr H advised that all doctors are appraised annually, as are those persons who carry out the appraisals, and all reviews are scrutinised as part of that process.
9) Any other business.
NONE

10) Next Meeting Date.
PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE; Date of next meeting:- 5pm, Monday 30th April, 2018, Haslington Surgery

Please advise CH or HEM by email if unable to attend, many thanks.

END of Minutes.
Supportive Notes and background reading.

These notes are provided by the secretary for reference after the Meeting.

Note 1

Surgery Information Kiosk is provided at no cost to the surgery (apart from using electrical supply) by;-

http://www.kiosks4business.com/
‘Eidos - the all-new, free-standing DDA kiosk is designed equally for wheelchair accessibility and fully mobile human interface. Eidos is a truly stylish and modular kiosk platform for wide ranging applications.’
South Cheshire CCG (in conjunction with S Cheshire and Vale Royal GP alliance) has commissioned this installation, are the CCG aware that the onsite warranty lasts only 12 months.  What provision has been made for onsite support after the initial 12 months?

http://www.southcheshireccg.nhs.uk/
http://www.scvr.org.uk/
Ref Action point concerning wall poster, this has been mounted on the wall.
Note 2.

https://www.england.nhs.uk/gp/gpfv/workforce/building-the-general-practice-workforce/cp-gp/
Clinical Pharmacists in General Practice

Following a successful pilot programme, which resulted in 491 pharmacists working in general practice, the General Practice Forward View committed over £100million to support an extra 1,500 clinical pharmacists to work in general practice by 2020/21. This is part of a wider expansion of the general practice workforce so that patients have better local access to a range of highly trained health professionals for their needs.

Including the pilots, around 580 clinical pharmacists are working in general practice and following approval to fund more posts, this will increase to over 1,100 pharmacists across over 3,200 GP practices. This means that over 40 per cent of surgeries in the country – a patient population of nearly 34 million patients – will have access to the expertise that clinical pharmacists offer in disease and medicines management, with more to follow later in the programme.

NB South Cheshire and Vale Royal GP Alliance are listed as taking part in this initiative.  Full list of those organisations taking part may be found at:-

https://www.england.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/clinical-pharmacists-general-practice-supported-sites-updated.xlsx
Note 6: call to Action

Contacting the PPG.

HEM suggests that a specific e-mail address be set up for residents to contact the PPG, and (if acceptable) this should be publicised on the Haslington Surgery website and on the Village FB pages.

ACTION: SP
Note 7; Useful email addresses

stefan.pyra@btconnect.com
clairehollins@nhs.net
helenemollart@gmail.com
END
